
 
 

 



 Dear ROTI friends, 

As I sit down to write to you this final monthly letter as International Chair of ROTI, 
a kaleidoscope of memories flash through my mind. 

When you elected me as Chair of ROTI, two years ago, little did I know that such a 
wonderful journey of adventure, fellowship and service awaited me. 

I owe a huge debt of gratitude to our immediate past Chair Steve Sokol to have 
persuaded me to take up this assignment. On my own, I certainly would not have 
considered to serve during this term as I was indeed going through a rather busy 
phase at work and Rotary. I am glad I did accept his suggestion and my life was 
greatly enriched by this unique opportunity. 

Past Presidents of ROTI gave me and our Board unstinted support. I acknowledge 
special support from Philip Merrit, Doug Vincent, Ron Nethercutt and of course 
Steve Sokol. 

Permit me to thank the Board of 2013-15. No words are sufficient to thank Chris 
Sweeney who managed our website and TK Balakrishnan who gave a 
transformation to Breadbasket. 

John Glassford and Lawrence Tristram,  who were truly my partners in leadership 
made my job as Chair enjoyable and memorable.  

As the first ROTI Chair from India, Rotarians from India gave me great 
encouragement and support. The large presence of Indian Rotarians at the ROTI 
get-togethers at Lisbon and Sydney was a reflection of this. ROTI Breadbasket has 
a huge fan following in India. 

I am indebted to RI President Elect KR Ravindran for being such a great friend and 
supporter of ROTI. 

ROTI will scale new heights under incoming Chair Gloria Nethercutt, who is 
versatile, talented and experienced. I wish her and her Board greater success. 

Due to a family commitment, I cannot be at the ROTI  get together at Sao Paulo. I 
carry fond memories of having presided three of our annual get-togethers starting 
with Bangkok in 2012. 

ROTI has the potential to be the most popular, effective and admired fellowship of 
Rotary. I join the outgoing Board in wishing that ROTI will scale new frontiers. 

Best wishes, 

Sunil K Zachariah 
International Chair (2013-15) 
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ROTIans, Let us meet at São Paulo 
 

 

Dear all, and attendees to San Paulo Rotary Convention, 
 
The annual meeting and get together of Rotarians On The Internet (ROTI) is confirmed to take 
place, as follows: 
 
DATE: 5 JUNE 2015 
TIME: 1 to 2 PM 
PLACE: HOLIDAY INN (ANHENBI), a 10-15 minute walk from the House of Friendship. 
 
ROTIans-in-charge: 
 
Marilyn Axler, incoming board secretary, as chair and moderator of the meeting. 
Madhu and Deborah Perrone, in charge for on-site registration. My colleague Chuck Gueco 
from our district will assist in whatever capacity is needed, such as distribution of ROTI 
brochure/card. 
 
The meeting will be opened to the general public so that we can generate interest to ROTI 
membership.  
 
A brief program starts at 1pm 
- Call to order by Chair or Vice Chair 
- A Prayer 
- Acknowledgment of attendees 
- Welcome remarks 
- Message from the Chair, followed by this turnover of proceeding to incoming chair 
- Response and presentation of leadership award by incoming chair 
- Open forum, resolutions  
- Adjournment by incoming chair 
 
Unfortunately, I and Sunil will not be able to attend. Sunil will be represented by vice  
chair John Glassford, and I will be represented by our Zone 7 coordinator PDG Oyan 
Villanueva.  
 
Your presence is very much requested and required. Let us show the 
internationality of ROTI. 
 
Let us make this an unforgettable get together! 
 
Gloria Nethercutt 
ROTI Chair 2015-2017 
 
 



How can we transform 
education in Latin America? 
- John Hewko, RI General 
Secretary 

 

Children walk past a mural at Morro Santa Marta, the first ‘pacified’ favela in Rio de 

Janeiro. REUTERS/Ueslei Marcelino. 

 

Will more computers in 
classrooms determine the 
future of successful 
education systems, or 
more facilities for clean 
water and sanitation? 

This was one of the 
questions faced by the 
leaders gathered at 
Riviera Maya, Mexico, for 
the World Economic 
Forum on Latin America, 
and there is no easy 
answer when it comes to 
addressing the challenge 
of education quality and 
access across the region. 

Despite this, the benefits 
of taking on this challenge 
are transformative. 

If all students in low-
income countries left 
school with basic reading 
skills, 171 million people 
could be lifted out of 
poverty, which would be 
equivalent to a 12% cut in 
world poverty. 

Our ability to quantify the 
importance of education 
with ever greater 
precision over the last two 
decades has revealed the 
crucial role of schooling in 


















































